Mr. J. O. McKenzie, 403 No. Main, Henderson, Texas.

Dear Coach McKenzie:

I am sorry that I have let your letter lie on my desk unanswered, but your letter was sent to the Oklahoma A. & M. Trainer at Stillwater, Oklahoma, and they later sent it on to me.

It is very difficult for me to diagnose a case without ever having seen it. You can appreciate that. There are
so many knees that are incorrectly diagnosed that it is difficult
to work on the premise that the boy has something loose in his
knee. Perhaps he has. But it would almost be necessary for me
to see the boy, and for that the expense is prohibitive.

If you and the boy with a bad knee and the boy with the bad leg could drive up here and let me examine them I think I could tell you more about it. Most of the braces that are built for injuries have to be built especially for that particular injury. I have always made our own braces when I was coaching and when I was training these boys to be trainers.

Again, I am sorry that I cannot tell you more at this distance.

I remember you with pleasure. It was good to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH